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March 12, 2024 

West Bolivar Consolidated School District 
Mr. Melvin Cook, Interim Superintendent 
P.O. Box 189 
Rosedale, Mississippi 38769  

Dear Mr. Cook: 

The State Agency (SA) completed an Administrative Review (AR) of the National School 
Lunch Program (NSLP), School Breakfast Program (SBP), and Fresh Fruit and Vegetable 
Program (FFVP) during the week of January 29, 2024. An exit conference was conducted 
on February 8, 2024. The SA is pleased to report that over the course of the Review, no 
findings were identified. We are closing the district’s file for this review period. No 
response is necessary. 

Ms. Armstrong and her staff are to be commended for their excellent operation of the 
Child Nutrition Programs. The reviewer was especially impressed with the cleanliness of 
the kitchens and storage areas, the staff’s obvious commitment to customer service, the 
detail with which production records are kept, and the outstanding implementation of 
Offer Versus Serve (OVS). All required documents were readily available for review and 
the staff was welcoming and kind, which made time spent in the district a very pleasant 
experience. 

If you have any questions regarding this review, or would like to request additional 
assistance, please email me at csalley@mdek12.org or call Charles Crawford or me at 
(601) 576-5000.

Sincerely, 

Chris Salley, Program Specialist 
Office of Child Nutrition, School Support Division 

cc: File NSLP, SBP, FFVP (AR) 2023/2024 
Katie Armstrong, Child Nutrition Director  

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 
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